Deaths Births and

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

BRASSARD - Laval and Rachel are happy to an-nounce the birth of their new son. Benjamin, born May 6, 1987, weighing 9 lbs. 4-1/2 oz. He is the eighth child of the family and a blessing to them all.

HOWIESON - John and Clothilde are happy to announce the arrival of their healthy young girl, Julie Theresa Joan, on May 25, 1987 at 10:40 p.m. Weight: 7 lbs, 4 oz. Height: 20 inches, Many thanks to Dr, Puddicomb and the Ottawa Civic Heanital staff Ottawa Civic Hospital staff for their invaluable ser-

MARCIL - JOHNSTON -Suranne and Bill are pleased to announce the arrival of Lily Catherine on May 17, 1987. A sister to Victoria.

DIED

BROWN. BROWN, Clarissa Margaret (Clare) - At Hamilton General Hospital on Sunday May 31, 1987. Clarissa (Clare) Margaret Née (Cameron) of Mount Hope, Ont.; beloved wife of the late John M. Brown; loving mother of Cameron and his wife June of Thunder Bay, Ont.; Janet (Mrs. Ken Chauntz) of Vancouver, B.C.; Susan (Mrs. Dean Reille) of Burlington, Ont.; and Ciarissa Mrs. Dean Relie; G. Burlington, Ont.; and Wray and wife Claudia of Hamilton, Ont. Sister of Clifford Cameron of Clifford Cameron of Williamsburgh, Ont.; Douglas Cameron of Dewittville, Que.; Grant Cameron of Green Valley, Ont.; and Mrs. Olive Volses of Ottawa, Ont.
Predeceased by Wynnie
(Mrs. Gerald Capsy),
Marjorie (Mrs. Merill
Barrington), and Ross
Cameron.

HELM, Charles - at Huntingdon County Hospital on June 1st, 1987 age 81 years. Son of late Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Helm. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Wednesday, June 3rd at 2 p.m. In-terment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Protestant Cemetery.

ENGAGED

The engagement is an-nounced of Paula Böggild, daughter of Paul and Faye Böggild of Napean, Ont. to Kevin McMullan, son of Shirley McMullan of Howick, Que, and the late Albert McMullan.

Ronald and Mrs. Bourdon are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter Marie to David son of Mr. and Mrs. Louis Brunette Ormstown, An October wedding is being planned.

CARD OF THANKS

Sandra and Ken Ross would like to say thank you to H.E.S. teachers, for their kindness and support during the recent tragic accident which took the life of our little son Barry. To Dr. Blonde and staff at Ormstown emergency, for trying to save him and to many friends in Howick who sent cards and donations at this very difficult time. We are most grateful.

I would like to thank Dr. Aikin and Thompson and the staff of the 2nd floor at the staff of the the Barrie Memoria. Hospital, for the excellent care I received as a patient there. Thanks also to friends, for there. Thanks also to family and friends, for visits, gifts, cards and flowers.

Phyllis Martin

The family of the late Donald Doe wish to express sincere thanks and apsincere thanks and ap-preciation to relatives, friends and neighbours, for acts of kindness and ex-pressions of sympathy at the time of Don's death. A special thank you to Greta Whyte, Rev. Oliver Car-michael and the Franklin

I wish to thank Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Rebert, the nurses and staff of the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the care I received while I was a patient there recently. Thank you also to the members of the Huntingdon Craft and Recreation Centre and to many friends for visits and wishes. Gladys Ryan

We would like to express our thanks to our family and to those who sent flowers and cards to help us celebrate our 66th Wedding Anniversary. Mr. and Mrs. John Pringle

would like to I would like to send special thanks to Dr Alkin. Dr. Vandor, Dr. Blonde and the 2nd floor nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the special care I received while I was a patient there. Also thanks to friends and family for cards, flowers, gifts, and much appreciated visits.

Sincerely

Sincerely Tammy Van Blankers

Sincere thanks to Sincere thanks to Dr. Feder and the staff on 2nd and 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the consideration and Care they gave me. Also a thank you for cards, flowers, and visits from friends and relatives, during my stay there.

Gertrude Moneypenny

The family of the late Audrey Stacey would like to express our sincere thanks to the doctors and nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial and the Montreal Memorial and de General Hospitals for the tender, loving care given our Mother during her tender, lovin our Mother iliness. A special thank-you to all the relatives friends and neighbours for their prayers, many acts of kindness, visits, flowers, food - donations, and charitable donations, Made memory of our dear mother. The Stacey family

CARD OF THANKS

A special thanks to Dr. Alkin, Dr. Thompson and nurses of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the excellent care given me while a patient there. Also thanks to relatives, friends, for their visits, cards, gifts and phone calls. A special thank you to the Hemmingford Ambulance service and the volunteers and to Margaret Laurin. Thank you Thank you

Gordon Baskin

I wish to thank the doctors I wish to thank the doctors and nurses of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial hospital. Also a thank you for cards and visits from friends and neighbours. Frances Kerr

The family of the late Alymer Brown would like to thank all those who expressed their sympathy at the time of his death. All cards, visits, donations of food, flowers and memorials were greatly appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

STARR (Peggy) Maude In loving memory of our deceased Mother, who passed away on June 10,

forever valle "Your smile has gone forever your hands we cannot touch All we have are memories of one we loved so much We hold our tears when we speak your name But the achir aching heart

remains
No one knows the sorrows
we've shared, when the
family meets and you're
not there
In our hearts you are forever. Still loved, still missed and very dear.

Loved and remembered always, Mary and all your family and grandchildren.

ENGLISH, Arthur - June 10th 1985. In loving memory of a dear husband father and grandfather who passed away twelve years ago today. A golden heart stopped beating Two busy hands at rest Two busy hands at rest God broke our hearts to

prove to us
He only takes the best
Always loved and
remembered
his wife Hazel, family and grandchildren.

MOORE, Ralph, Jr. - In memory of my dear son and brother who passed away June 14, 1963.

The month of June is here again, To us the suddest of the year. Your death was sudden, The shock severe, To part with one we loved so dear, We often sit and think of

you,
The things you used to say
and do,
We miss you more each passing day And love you more than words can say.

mother sisters and ers. Always remembered brothers.

WEDDING RECEPTION

PATRICIA RICHER

daughter of Joyce and Patrick Richer

and

SERGE CHENAIL

son of Denise and Rolland Chenail SATURDAY, JUNE 20 at the Chateau

Everyone Welcome

25th ANNIVERSARY in honor of

GERALD and RITA FRENCH

SATURDAY, JUNE 20

TROUT RIVER GOLF CLUB

Orchestra

Lunch served Everyone Welcome

WEDDING RECEPTION

FRANCE

daughter of Lens and the late Antonio Martel

SATURDAY, JUNE 13 9 p.m.

Aux Joyeux Lurons, St. Antoine Abbé

Everyone Welcome

Music by Bill Coveyduck Lunch

CRAIG son of Bob & Beatrice Welburn